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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

BEFORE THE COMMISSION 2/5/73

In the Matter of

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF
(Indian Point Nuclear Generating
Station, Unit No. 3)

—® S S S N N e

ANSWER OF AEC REGULATORY STAFF
TO MOTION TO CONSOLIDATE

On January 2, 1973, Hudson River:Fishermen's Association (HRFA) and Save
Our Stripers;(SOS), petitioners for leave to intervene in the above-captioned
prbcééding (petitioners), filed a motion and supporting memorandum request-
ing the Commission, under 10 CFR 82.716, to "consolidate the applications |
in Docket Nos. 50-247 and 50-286." Alleging that many of the facts and issues
relevant to the apﬁ]icant of the Consolidated Edison Company of New York,
Inc. (applicant) for-a license to operéte its Indian Point Unit No. 3A
(Docket No. 50-286) have already been presented in the operating Ticense
hearing for Indian Point Unit No. é (Docket No. 50-247), and alleging that many
"~ of the parties and petitioners to intervehe in the Indian Point 3 proceeding
have also participated in the Indian Point 2 proceeding, petitioners claimed
that unnecegsary delay and expense to all parties in the Ihdian Point 3 pro-
ceeding could be avoided through such a consolidation. Elaborating on their
motion, petitioners included the following comments in their January 2 sub-

mittal:
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1. Through consolidation of Docket Nos. 50-247 and 50-286, the Atomic
Safety and Licensing Board which has become familiar with the Indian Point
site, the Indian Point 2 record, and the demeanor of witnesses in the Indian
Point 2 proceeding could apply its knowledge to many considerations common
to Indian Point 2 and Indian Point 3. “Considerable economies of time and

expense" could thereby be obtained. (Petitioners' Motion, at 5.)

2. To avoid-a second consideration in the Indian Point 3 hearing of issues

-raised and findings of fact made in the Indian Point 2 proceeding, "any
findings of fact made in Unit 2 will stand as collateral estoppel on the same

issues of fact raised in the application for Unit 3." (Motion, at 5.)

Supporting petitioners' January 2 motion was a memorandum stating that "“the
consolidation should in no way impede or delay the resolution of the Indian
Point 2 proceeding” and that the Indian Point 2 proceeding "should continue

. on its present course without interruption." (Memorandum, at 4.) Regarding
the Indian Point_3 prdceeding, the memorandum stated that a pre-hearing con-
bference should be held, discovery should go forward, and "at an appropriate
time, the parties should have an opportunity to set out the contentions and
issues which” they argue distinguish Indian Point 3 from Indian Point 2...."

" The Indian Point 3 hearing would thereafter be Timited "to those issues which
have not already been sufficiently covered in the Indian Point 2 proceeding."

(Memorandum, at 4.)



The memorandum also stated that the Indian Point 3 draft and final environ-
mental statements "can be limited to those issueé which distinguish the two
plants or on which the staff has new evidence or analysis to present." The
details of consolidation would be left to the Atqmic Safety and Licensing

Board sitting inthese consolidated proceedings. (Memorandum, at 5.)

Responding to 1nqﬁiries about their motion to consolidate, petitioners filed
on January 23, 1973 a "Supplemental Memorandum in Support of Motion to Coh-
solidate." Petitioners noted that their "contentions refer to environmental
matteré rather than issues of radiological health and safety" and that peti-
tioners,wefe iqdifferent to consolidation on issues of radiological health )
and safety. The supplemental memorandum also proposed the following: |

1. The record developed in the Indian Point 2 proceeding would become part

of the Indian Point 3 record. (Supp]eménta] Memorandum, at 2.)

2. The Atomic Safety and Licensing Board sitting in the consolidated pro-
ceeding would determine "issues which distinguish the two plants"; on these
issues the presentation of evidence, examination, and cross-examination would

go forward. (Supplemental Memorandum, at 2,)

3. "In the Indian Point No. 3 part of the proceeding, there would not be an



opportunity to re-open issues pertaining solely to Indian Point Unit No. 2."

(Supplemental Memorandum, at 2.)

Petitioners a]so'stated that they had spoken to Mary Hays Weik and tova
representative of the Cortlandt Conservation Assoéiation, both petitioning for
Jeave to intervene in the Indian Point 3 proceeding, regarding the motion to
consolidate. .Petitioners stated that Mary Hays Weik "has no objection to the
consolidation of the fish issues" common to Docket Nos. 50-247 and 50-286, and
that the Cortlandt Conservation Association "has no objection to the con-
solidation of the environmental issues...which do not raise questions of
radiological health and saféfy." (Supplemental Memorandum, at 3.) Petitioners
gave ho 1nd1cat%on, however, of the position which the State of New York, g

another petitioner for leave to intervene in the Indian Point 3 proceeding,

takes regarding the motion to consolidate.

On Jahuary 19, 1973, the apb1fcant filed an Answer opposing the motion to
consolidate. On January 29, it responded to petitioners' supplemental memo-

randum with an answer reiterating its opposition.

L
For the reasons set forth hereafter, the regulatory staff opposes the motion
to consolidate as summarized above from petitioners' January 2 motion and

supporting memorandum and their January 23 supplemental memorandum.



I. The Motion to Consolidate is Premature

To date, the Commission has not ruled on any of the five petitions for Teave
to intervene which have been filed in the Indian Point 3 proceeding. The
applicant has opposed two of these petitions as presently drawn, and the
regulatory staff has opposéd the intervention of two petitioners and recom-
| mended that the Commission 1imit the participation of three others to certain
environmental issues. Petitioners' mot%on to consolidate, however, appears
‘to assume that any‘petitioner pe;mitted to intervene in the consoiidated
Indian Point 2-3 proceeding would be allowed to contest any environmental

issue which had not been raised in the Indian Point 2 proceeding.

The regd]atoryfstaff believes that the motion to consolidate should be denied
because it is premature. We believe that, initially, a determination should
be made as to which petitioners should be permitted to intervene and as to
the issues concerning which such intervention should be granted. Having the
parties identified.and thégcontested issues specified,.the Atomic Safety and
Licensing Board established to preside over the captioned proceeding could
better evaluate and rule upon any motion to consolidate which was presented

‘thereafter.

In addition, the regulatory staff opposes the motion to consolidate Docket
Nos. 50-247 and 50-286 for reasons set fokth in Section II through Section
IV below.
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II1. The Consequences of Petitioners' Motion as
Presently Drawn Cannot be Adequately Determined

Petitioners' motion to consolidate, as presently drafted,rleaves a number of

questions unanswered. By way of example:

1.

To what'extent, if any, could the staff's draft and final environ-
mental statements differ from those which would be prepared in an
unconsolidated Indian Point 3 proceeding and still meet the require-

ments of the National Environmental Policy Act?

Would an initial and final decision in the Indian Point 2 proceeding

- .be effective prior to a decision on the Indian Point 3 "part of the

proceeding"? Petitioners' motion states only that the Indian Point

2 procéeding "should continue on its present course without 1nterru§;

tion."

What would be the rights of parties in the "Indian Point 3 part of
the proceeding" on questions other than the "presentation of evidence,
examination and cross-examinationﬁ? Could a party which had not been
admitted to the Indian Point 2 proceeding at its outset raise issues
on appeal which concern both Indian Point 2 and Indian Point 37

v
What specific aspects of the record and findings of the Indian Point
2 proéeeding-wou]d be open for reassessment in connection with the

applicant's right to a hearing in the Indian Point 3 proceeding?



Notvhaving answers to fundamental questions inherent in the motion to con-
solidate, the staff does not feel that it can adequately determine the con-

sequences of the motion as presently drafted and thus cannot support it.

III. Consolidation May Entail Delays Offsetting
Any Projected Savings of Time and Expense

© 0f fundamental concern to the efficacy of a consolidated Indian Point 2-3
,pfoceeding are questions relating to what petitioners describe as the "details
of meshing" the Indian Point 2 and Indian Point 3 proceedings. Petitioners
would leave these questions to the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board sitting
in the consolidated proceeding. It appears, however, that even with a Board
fully cdnversant with the facts and issues of the two dockéts, and even with”
most parties to the cohsd]idated proceeding having already participated in
the Indian Point 2 hearings, the Board's guidance in meshing the two proceed-
ings could extend only so far. Many questions would remain to be answered on
- an instance-by-instance basis,. and three examples of such questions

follow:

1. Does a particular environmental issue entail radiological considera-
tions to which the provisions of a consolidation order would not apply?
L 4
2. Was a particular issue in fact contested in the Indian Point 2 pro-
ceeding and did the Board make a finding of fact relating to it?
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3. Regarding the 1imits of intervenors' participation, what is and is
not a "fish issue" which might 1imit the participation of Mary Hays
Weik at a particular stage of the hearing? '

While not questioning that the Board could resolve these questions in most
instances, the staff does question whether the saviﬁgs of time and expense
-posited by petitioners' motion might not be lost in debates over such par-
ticularized questions and in other expenditures of time, money, and effort

arising from procedural uncertainty.

Iv. Other Means May Exist to Obtain the
Advantages of Petitioners' Motion

- )
The regulatory staff joins with petitioners in desiring to minimize the time

and expense inherent in the resolution of issues pertaining to Units 2 and 3
of the Indian Point facility. There may, however, exist other means to obtain
the advantages of petitioners' motion, and the staff feels that these alterna-

tiVes should be explored further.

In particular, the staff feels that two items mentioned in the applicant's
answer of January 29, 1973 should receive extended consideration. Applicant
mentioned, f{}st, that it "does not oppose the appointment of the Indian Point
2 Licensing Board members to the Liéensing Board in this case.” (Applicant's

Answer to Supplemental Memorandum, at 3.) The staff also has no objection to



" the appointment of the Indian Point 2 Board to preside in the Indian Point 3
proceeding. Secondly, the applicant stated "that there is nothing to prevent

a stipulation under which appropriéteAportions of the Indian Point 2 evidence
could be inéorporéted by reference" into the Indian Point 3 record. (Appli-
cant's Answer to Supplemental Memorandum, at 2.) The staff feels that arrange-
ment of such a stipulation may pfoVide a means to secure advantages inherent

in petitioners' motion while at thé'same’time avoiding problems which the

staff has noted above.

Respectfully submitted,

Edward Lyle
Counsel for AEC Regulatory Staff

Dated at Bethesda, Maryland,
this 5th day of February, 1973.
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby cert1fy that copies of "Answer of AEC Regulatory Staff to Motion
to Consolidate," in the above-captioned matter, have been served on the

following by deposit in the United States mail, first class or air mail, this
5th day of February, 1973:

Samuel W. Jensch, Esq., Chairman Angus Macbeth, Esq.

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Natural Resources Defense Council,
U. S. Atomic Energy Commission Inc. .
Washington, 'D. C. 20545 : 36 West 44th Street

New York, New York 10036
Dr. John C. Geyer, Chairman

Department of Geography and Anthony Z. Roisman, Esq.
Environmental Engineering Berlin, Roisman and Kessler

The Johns Hopkins University 1712 N Street, N. W.

Baltimore, Maryland 21218 Washington, D. C. 20036

Mr. R. B. Briggs, Director Honorable William J. Burke

Molten-Salt Reactor Program Mayor of the Village of

Oak Ridge National Laboratory A Buchanan

P. 0. Box Y Buchanan, New York 10511

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830
Paul S. Shemin, Esq.
New York State Attorney General's

J.Bruce MacDonald, Esq. Office
New York State Atomic Energy Council 80 Centre Street

99 Washington Avenue New York, New York 10013
Albany, New York 12210



Leonard M. Trosten, Esq.
LeBoeuf, Lamb, Leiby & MacRae
1821 Jefferson Place, N. W.
Washington, D. C. 20036

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel
U. S. Atomic Energy Commission
Washington, D. C. 20545

Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal Board
U. S. Atomic Energy Commission
Washington, D. C. 20545

Mr. Frank W. Karas

Chief, Public Proceedings Staff

Office of the Secretary of the
Commission

U. S. Atomic Energy Commission

Washington, D. C. 20545

Ms. Laura Seitz, President

Cortlandt Conservation Association, Inc.

44 Cleveland Drive
Croton-on-Hudson, New York
10520

Arvin E. Upton, Esq.

LeBoeuf, Lamb, Leiby & MacRae
1821 Jefferson Place, N. W.
Washington, D. C. 20036

Ms. Mary Hays Weik
166 Second Avenue
New York, New York 10003

Nicholas A. Robinson, Esq.

Marshall, Bratter, Greene,
Allison & Tucker

430 Park Avenue

New York, New York 10022

Mr. Harry G. Woodbury

Executive Vice President

Consolidated Edison Company of
New York, Inc.

4 Irving Place

New York, New York 10003
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Edward Ly]e/
Counsel for AEC Regu]atory Staff



